
 

 

 

Gatineau, Québec, September 5, 2023      

 
To:  Parents and Guardians of WQSB Students 

   
  
Dear Parent/Guardian,  
  
As you are no doubt aware, the weather forecast for the next few days is projecting high temperatures.  I have 
received questions asking whether our schools and centres will remain open during these days.  My purpose in 
writing to you is to explain our plan of action. 
 
Our schools and centres are open today and we plan to have them open tomorrow as well (the two days during 
which temperature will be highest).  We will closely monitor the situation in all our individual schools and centres; 
namely to track the temperature in each building.  In the event it becomes evident that there is a safety concern, we 
will take whatever measures necessary to ensure that all students and staff are safe.  In the event a decision is made 
to cancel classes, you will immediately be advised with information regarding dismissal of students. 
 
Students are encouraged to bring two bottles of water to school each day. 
 
I thank you for your anticipated understanding and support. Please know that we will take all necessary measures to 
ensure the safety of our students and staff. 

   
Sincerely, 

    

    

    

   

   

GEORGE SINGFIELD 

Directeur Général  

Director General  
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